3675 Flint Road
Stanley, NY

June 19, 2012

The regular meeting of the Seneca Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor John Sheppard.  Also present were:

Charles Smith, Councilman


Andrew Wickham, Councilman

Howard Keeney, Councilman


Jason Mosher, Councilman

Terri Quartaro, Town Clerk


Shana Jo Hilton, Assessor

Rick Allison, Highway Supt.


Jim Lawson, Water Supt.

Supervisor Sheppard led the pledge of allegiance.  Agenda was approved on motion of Councilman Smith and seconded by Councilman Wickham. Supervisor Sheppard added an item to new business and the amended agenda was then approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously. As the town safety item, people were reminded to mow along the road with the discharge aimed into the lawn, not into the road. Privilege of the floor was offered but no one wished to speak at this time.

The minutes of the last board meeting were approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Keeney and carried unanimously.  Supervisor Sheppard mentioned the following communications had been received:

-  tentative equalization rate


- Romulus gas distribution

-  Inside Dirt




-  Lifeline telephone program

-  County Road 5 project



-  CEO’s letter to Mr. Fitzgerald

-  NYSDOH water sampling requirement

-  GFOA summer seminar

-  thank you note from Hon. Tom Reed

-  municipal auction results

-  Safe Routes to School program

Written reports were submitted by the highway superintendent, water superintendent, CEO and assessor and are on file.  The historian, Jane Wolfe, was necessarily absent tonight.  Carla Jordan of Casella reported that new cell construction will be going on this summer and a temporary partial cover will be installed.  The recent sludge being brought in from Suffolk County has been rejected after two days. Web based notification process will be available soon.

WARRANTS


General, claims #268-301 in the amount of $29,586.83 were approved on motion of Councilman Mosher, seconded by Councilman Keeney and;


Water,  claims #83-96 in the amount of $27,577.46 were approved on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Mosher and;


Highway, claims #302-320 in the amount of $43,915.18 were approved on motion of Councilman Wickham, seconded by Councilman Keeney and;


Hall Light, claims #287-288 in the amount of $340.26


Stanley Light, claims #287-288 in the amount of $315.61


Seneca Castle Light, claims #287-288 in the amount of $266.40 were approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and;

Town Clerk’s, Supervisor’s and CEO’s monthly reports were approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and all carried unanimously.

-2- June 19, 2012

Cliff Kunes is the town’s current county planning board representative and he would like to give up that position, but remain on the town planning board.  The town planning board will recommend a replacement.
Supervisor Sheppard will be attending a conference in Syracuse tomorrow and would like to use one of the town pickups.  This was approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.

Clark Patterson Lee has presented a proposal for the wetland identification project that the DEC is requiring for the water line project.  The cost is $3,000.  This proposal was accepted on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

There are two overhead doors from the highway building that have been replaced and the old ones are still functional.  Rick would like to sell them at an online auction.  Councilman Wickham suggested posting the link on the town website.

The agricultural roundtable meeting has been set for November 27 from 7:00 – 9:00.  The workforce development/day reporting programs provided some labor for three days at the town hall with Jerry supervising them.
CHA is working on the landfill audit.

Both town attorneys are working on the agreement for a C2 sewer district with Town of Geneva.

The town planning board and the county should be drafting comments regarding the revised comp plan and it should be ready to adopt at next month’s board meeting.

The IES litigation continues with the most recent invoice for $54.00 for a phone call to the assessor for a question that had already been answered.  John wrote them saying we would not be paying that invoice.

DEIS update-

The 80 acre resolution remains tabled at the BOS and it will take a majority vote to get it off the table.
Supervisor Sheppard requested an executive session to discuss possible litigation at 8:10 pm, which was seconded by Councilman Keeney and carried unanimously.

At 8:25, with no action being taken, a motion to exit executive session was offered by Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.  The regular meeting was then adjourned at 8:26 on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

Terri Quartaro, Clerk

Town of Seneca
